
Statement on Marriage (Revised) – 29/08/2020

Marriage is a lifelong vocation of a man and a

woman to a community of life and love open to

children, and, between the baptized, it is a

Sacrament.

Aware of the many pressures today which can

endanger family life, the Church is constantly

concerned to make sure that those of you

planning to marry are prepared as well as

possible. We would like to remind those who wish

to marry of the following:

1. It is important that a couple go to see their

priest in good time before their wedding.

Normally, at least six months’ notice should be

given.

2. Marriage preparation is carried out by the

Priest, often assisted by a group from the parish.

Courses arranged on a Deanery basis are

recommended.

3. Catholics are reminded of their obligation to

preserve their faith and to do all they can within

the unity of their partnership to have all their

children baptized and brought up in the faith

and practice of the Catholic Church.

4. Non-Catholic partners will be informed of this

promise, but they are not asked to make this or

any similar promise.

5. Dispensation for a marriage between a

Catholic and a non-Catholic to take place in a

non-Catholic Church can only be granted for a

serious reason. Couples who wish to marry in a

non-Catholic Church should discuss the matter

with their priest in good time before their

wedding day to see whether a dispensation

could be granted.

All couples marrying these days need the

support of the local Church. In this way they will

be strengthened in their preparation for

marriage, in celebrating their marriage, and in

living out their covenant with one another. We

wish to thank all those married people who show

such constancy and fidelity to their vocation of

marriage. May their example inspire those

planning to marry in the Church.

Right Reverend Patrick McKinney, Bishop of

Nottingham
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TWENTY SEVENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR – 5TH OCTOBER 2025

Fr Martin writes, RIP

Our prayers are asked for the repose of the soul

of Carol Anne Brooks, who died recently.

May her soul, and the souls of all the faithful

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in

peace.

The funeral of Mrs Brooks is expected to be

celebrated, God willing, at All Saints at noon

on Friday 17th October.

Today we again celebrate ‘Labels Sunday’,
when we greet our fellow parishioners warmly

and pray for someone we might not know well
during Holy Mass.

CAFOD Rep Moira Hind writes:

Please donate to today’s Family Fast Day

parish collection to share God’s abundant gifts

with our global neighbours as they find lasting
solutions to poverty and climate challenges.

You can use the CAFOD envelope in church,

donate online at cafod.org.uk/envelope or call

0303 303 3030. You can also text CAFOD to

70560 to donate £10. THANK YOU!

Please also visit our Cake Sale after the Sunday

morning Masses, another opportunity to offer
your support to our global neighbours.

All proceeds to go to CAFOD.

AS ALWAYS, THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Fundraising for Outreach: Tuesday 14th October
at 7.00pm.

The next ‘Mission Lab’ is all about fundraising
for parish projects. If you have a project in

mind for your parish, or if you’d simply like to

pick up tips for the future, Kristen, the diocesan
fundraising manager, will help you realise your
dream. Register at bit.ly/mission-lab

We continue to pray for peace in our world

O God, you are the source of life and peace…

Give to us:

Understanding that puts an end to strife;

Mercy that quenches hatred;

Forgiveness that overcomes vengeance.

Empower all people to live in your law of love.

(From the Muslim, Jewish, Christian Prayer for
Peace distributed by Pax Christi)
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The Week Ahead(ASC=All Saints Church,SMH=St Mary’s Hall,SMC=St Mary’s Church, SMS = St Mary’s School)

Saturday 4th

6.00pm
Memorial of St Francis of Assisi
ASC Vigil Mass of the twenty seventh Sunday of the year – Labels Sunday
(The welfare of Fiona Foggarty and Jean Jones (AW))
Second collection for CAFOD Family Fast Day

Sunday 5th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Twenty seventh Sunday of the year – Labels Sunday
SMC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)
Second collection for CAFOD Family Fast Day
Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass, and there will
be a cake sale to raise funds for CAFOD
ASC Holy Mass (Gertrude McSherry RIP (JM))
Second collection for CAFOD Family Fast Day
Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass, and there will
be a cake sale to raise funds for CAFOD

Monday 6th

10.00am,

7.30 – 9.00pm,

Memorial of St Bruno, priest
ASC Holy Mass (Thanksgiving to St Francis of Assisi (JM))
Please pray for today’s meeting of the Core Leadership Team
ASC New Testament Greek reading Group

Tuesday 7th Memorial of Our Lady of the Rosary
Fr Martin will offer Holy Mass today, intention to be announced

Wednesday 8th Feria
Please pray for today’s meeting of the priests who trained at Oscott College and
were ordained in 1989

Thursday 9th

10.00am,
Feast of St John Henry Newman, priest
SMC Holy Mass (Intention to be announced)
Please pray for today’s meeting of the clergy leading the various churches in and
around Glossop, and for this evening’s meeting of our Pastoral Council

Friday 10th

10.00am,
7.00pm,

Memorial of St Paulinus of York, bishop, and the Anglo-Saxon saints of our diocese
ASC Holy Mass with All Saints School (Gertrude McSherry RIP (JM))
SMH Prayer Group

Saturday 11th

9.00 – 9.30am,

10 00 – 12 noon,
6.00pm

Feria
ASC Sacrament of Reconciliation
Sycamore resumes at St Mary’s hall on Saturday 18th October, 10am – 12noon.
At Bradbury House, Joint parish coffee morning
ASC Vigil Mass of the twenty eighth Sunday of the year (Canon Bernard Scholes RIP)

Sunday 12th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Twenty eighth Sunday of the year
SMC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)
Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass,
ASC Holy Mass (Elizabeth Heffron RIP (JM))
Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

This week’s prayer intentions for Vocations: Mon: Staff and Seminarians at VEC, Rome; Tues: Priests in Leicestershire
and Rutland; Weds: Secular Orders and Associates; Thurs: Staff and Seminarians at Oscott College, Birmingham;
Fri: Those at University; Sat: ‘Christus Vivit’ Young Adults Groups; Sun: Vocations to Religious Life.

Please join your fellow parishioners in praying our parish prayer daily – “Heavenly Father, bless and
prosper our efforts to renew the life of our parishes. Help me to discover the part you want me to play,
and give me the courage to trust in the power of the Holy Spirit. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.”

Please remember in your prayers this week: Don and Roseline McLeish, and Doreen Leech who are
unwell, Philomena Brennan who has a long standing problem, and her husband Martin who is unwell.

THE GLOSSOP ROSARY continues on Monday 6th October with the Joyful Mysteries.

Lepra have written to thank us for our donation of £219.70 in response to their recent appeal, helping to
cure 9 people affected by leprosy. Giving them a brighter future full of hope.


